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US Nuclear Rcgulatory Commission 
Region 1 
475 Allendalc Road 
King of Prussia, PA 19406 

Attn: Materials Liccnsing 

re: Amendmenr of Byproduct Material License, Number 37-06958-02 
Swarthniorc College, Docket Number 030-10952 

Gcntlemen: 

This is a rcquest for w amendmiit to the referenced license. Please authorizc thc use of 
phosphorus 32 for rcsearch and development purposes. The P-32 will bc in the form of tagged 
adenosine triphosphatase (ATP) lhat will bc added to solutions of purificd cnzymcs from bacteria 
IO cvaluate the interactions bctwecn the enzymes, a communicating molecule and the active 
ATP. Analysis will bc by mealis of thin layer chromatography. It is requested that a miwiinun 
of 250 microcuries (pa) be aiithorized at any one time. It is anticipated that 10 to 25 pCi will 
be used in any one experiment. The work will be performed by Stephen T. Miller, Ph.D. We 
request that Dr. Miller be added to the license as an authorized user. Dr. Miller worked on this 
projcct at Princeton University. Dr. Miller will be the sole researcher with no students involved. 
Dr. Miller has been trained in radiation safety and procedures both as a graduate student 
(I-Iarvard University, 1992) and as a post-doctoral fellow (Princcton Univcrsity, 1999). In 
addition, he has received training in radiation safety at the National Synchrotron Light Source at 
Brookhavcn National Laboratory. though this training focused primarily on x-ray radiation rather 
than handling rodiorictive material. Dr. Miller performed experiments with 32P similar to thosc 
he now proposes to undenake while at Princcton Univcrsity. Anthony LaMastra will perform an 
initial survey prior to the actual work being initiatcd to dctcrmine that the work will comply with 
license conditions and the NRC’s regulations. Mr. LaMastra does not believe that personnel 
dosimetry will be required. Howcver, if it is, it will be supplied by a processor accredited under 
NAVLAP. Dr. Millcr will also investigate the possibility of using phosphorus 33 and we 
request i\ similar authorization far this radionuclide, in the samc activity limit (250 pCi), 

Should (here be any questions regarding Ihe application, please contact me at (610) 610-328- 
8256. (phonc numbcr of person signing the letter) 

Sincerely, 

Radiation Safety officer. Swarithrnore College 


